
“The Lord is my Shepherd, October 2019

 He restores my soul...”

Dear Brothers and Sisters,

I was reading the story of baby Moses again. What a trauma the mother Jochebed went 

through. Nine months of a roller coaster of hopes and fears and when a baby boy was born - the 

emotional pain and fear of the future. She did as much as she could. She prayed, hid her son and 

finally made a basket for him. Knowing that she was not able to do more, she trusted God, putting 

the basket with the boy in it on the River Nile. But she was watching and ready to get involved in 

what her God was doing. It was not over. God had a plan. Isn't that amazing? Doing whatever I 

need, I too can do my part. I am putting the basket of my life in to God's sovereign hand. If there are

things in my life I can't do anything about, I trust that God is good and will never harm me. This 

gives me comfort and peace even though I miss my husband a lot.

I attended 2 summer children's camps. I provided Bible lessons, missionary stories, arts, 

dramas and counseling. Being close to the children I saw and heard the heavy experiences, traumas 

and unhappiness many many of them are going through. Low self-esteem, divorce of parents, 

dysfunctional families, crisis of identity, difficult relationships, spiritual, physical and serious health

problems are all part of their lives. Obviously life does not spare them in these days. This only 

convinces me that I am on the right path serving them in my ministry. I see a huge need for 

children's counseling, which is my new idea to bring up at my next national committee meeting of 

CEF in Poland (06 October).

I want to thank you for your love and support during the past year. As never before I 

received from you many many nice responses to my last prayer letter. I am also surprised and 

thankful for the financial support I still receive from you. I have what I need, God is good to 

widows.

Here are some of my prayer requests:

• Please pray that many Polish girls and boys would find salvation in Jesus Christ.

• For wisdom as I teach them God's Word, that it would be their spiritual milk and meat which

they can apply to their lives and that when I see a need I can provide wise counseling.

• Please pray for a teacher training course (22-24 November), that the new and young teachers

will be encouraged and prepared to do their jobs.

• Praise God for His faithfulness, care, protection and all the provision for Philip, Natalia, 

Michał and me.

With warm greetings and blessings,

Lila
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